REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 13, 2020

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on January 13, 2020. Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 
MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	1
	1/13/2020
	$137802.48

	Sewer Claims on
	1
	1/13/2020
	$34,701.88

	P&L Claims on
	1
	1/13/2020
	$47,562.04

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	1
	1/13/2020
	$1,310.00


AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
2020 Town of vernon fire contract

M. Holmes reported that he has received the fire truck contract from the Town of Vernon for fire protection outside the City but within the Town. The contract is the same as 2019 and for $32,103. Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by D. Hyle to authorize the City Manager and City Clerk to sign it.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall

SURPLUS PROPERTY

B. Lovett reported that the City budgeted for a new skid steer loader for the wastewater treatment plant, and when it arrives the old skid steer Bobcat will be surplus. Additionally, there is an old light bar at the fire department that is no longer in use or needed. Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard to declare these items as surplus and allow the City to sell them to Auctions International.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
WASTEWATER TREATMENT IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT

B. Lovett reported that unfortunately the City did not do as well with its grant applications as it had hoped. The City was seeking upwards of 50% of funding for the $7,000,000 project. Unfortunately, the City was only awarded $1,750,000 through the current year grant process through Environmental Facilities Corp (EFC) Water Infrastructure Improvement Act (WIIA). There is an opportunity to get additional funding in next year’s cycle. However, the City needs to accept the WIIA grant to keep the project going. The project, which is a combination of NYS DEC mandated and critical improvements for the age of the plant and equipment, must keep moving forward. The City will be looking at a significant rate increase in the upcoming years to pay for this low interest financing that it secured with the grant. More information on future rates will be coming and in the future months. A motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by P. Hubbard to authorize the Mayor to sign the grant commitment letter from EFC.
AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall


Motion was made by J. Shay seconded by D. Hyle to adjourn

AYES:  Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
